
April 22, 2008

HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL
City of Long Beach
California

RECOMMENDATION :

2525 GRAND AVENUE • LONG BEACH, CALIFORNIA 90815 • (562) 570-4000 • FAX: (562) 570-4049

CITY OF LONG BEACH C-11
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

Authorize the City Manager to execute a renewal of an affiliate agreement and any
future amendments with the California State University, Los Angeles for the
provision of a nursing student fieldwork experience program at no cost to the City .
(Citywide)

DISCUSSION

Since 1982 The Long Beach Department of Health and Human Services (Health
Department) has provided the use of its clinical facilities for nursing student fieldwork
with local colleges and universities . This arrangement is mutually beneficial, allowing
the students to gain required field experience and providing the clinics with
knowledgeable volunteer interns . The intern students are supervised by Health
Department preceptors and the college or university's nursing program faculty
members, and are required to comply with all applicable Health Department policies,
procedures and regulations .

The California State University, Los Angeles (CSULA) nursing program wishes to renew
the internship program with Health Department that is due to expire in May, 2008 . The
new agreement will remain in effect indefinitely or until terminated by either party .
Students participating in the nursing internship program will not displace or replace any
City employee in the course of their training . The program operates at no cost to the
City, CSULA or the students . CSULA requires students participating in fieldwork
programs to maintain their own professional liability insurance .

The Health Department has similar agreements with California State University, Long
Beach, Long Beach City College, California State University, Dominguez Hills and
California State University, Fullerton that have allowed hundreds of nursing students to
gain experience over the last twenty years . Additionally, nursing program students who
obtain field experience at the Health Department become qualified candidates for the
nursing positions available in the City and at the Health Department upon graduation .

This matter was reviewed by Deputy City Attorney Heather Mahood on March 26, 2008
and by Budget Division Officer Victoria Bell on March 27, 2008 .
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TIMING CONSIDERATIONS

City Council action on this matter is requested on April 22, 2008 in order to continue the
program without interruption .

FISCAL IMPACT

There is no fiscal impact associated with this item .

SUGGESTED ACTION :

Approve the recommendation .

Respectfully submitted,

9--L-
RONALD R . ARIAS
DIRECTOR
HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

APPROVED :

PATRIC . WEST
r- CITY MA AGER




